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DRAFT 1 
Minutes 

Tuesday June 12, 2018 

3:30pm to 4:30pm 

Herzstein Latin American Reading Room, Zimmerman Library 

 

Attendees: (taken from sign-in sheet – for those who signed in) 

    

Fran Wilkinson  University Libraries & Learning Sciences 

Carol Bernhard  College of Education 

Joey Evans   Human Resources 

Leslie Jones Easom  UNM Retiree Association 

Brooke Cholka   Research & Compliance 

   Trudi Flynn   Payroll 

Pamina Deutsch  Policy Office 

Mark Maddaleni  Arts & Sciences 

Codruta Soneru  Anesthesiology 

Marcia Sletten   Health Science Center 

 

Excused:  Shawn Berman  Anderson School 

Keeta Harnett    Law Library 

 

Absent:  Dimitev Vassilev  Mathematics/Statistics 

Gene Henley   Public Administration 

 

Guests:  Amy Daily   Express Scripts 

   Mark Tyndall   Aon Consultants  

    

Minutes:  Dennis Dunn   Office of University Secretary 

 

Meeting called to order @ 3:30pm.   

 

Quorum was met. 

 

July Benefits meeting: 

• Fran announced that, due to many people being out of town in July, that the July 10, 2018 

meeting may be canceled.  A notice will be sent out of the meeting is indeed canceled.   
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Updates: 

Human Resources - 

Joey Evans  

Joey introduced Amy Daily, from Express Scripts, and Mark Tyndall, from Aon, who returned to 

continue their April 10, 2018 presentation and to answer additional questions from the 

committee.  Points covered: 

• Mark began the presentation by stating that UNM spends around $50 million a year on 

pharmaceuticals.  Aon itself has two million members and are pooled together in a 

pharmacy purchasing coalition.  This represents a spending of $2.5 billion.  Through this 

coalition they put together the best deals possible for the companies and institutions they 

represent.   

• Amy introduced herself and stated that she has been with Express Scripts for 17 years 

and has been working with Aon, and UNM, for four years.   

o She addressed Co-Pays, and their impact on members filing for prescriptions.  She 

presented the committee with a hand out explaining co-pays and related issues.  

Please see hand out below.   

o Amy explained the Therapeutic Assessment Committee.  This is the Express 

Scripts clinical review body that evaluates all new medicines that come onto the 

market.  As an example, she explained the new Hepatitis C drug that recently 

came onto the market that can cure Hepatitis C and how the review body dealt 

with the various companies that produce this drug and the costs.   

o Amy explained new issues relating to electronic prescribing by doctors.  Many 

doctors are hesitant to move from paper prescriptions to electronic due to the 

many changes to the doctor’s office and the costs.  Currently 50% of physicians 

submit prescriptions electronically and the number is increasing.   

o Amy referred the committee to page 7 of her hand out. (See below) This is the 

mobile app that can be installed on cell phones to allow patients to manage their 

prescriptions and their history with Express Scripts.  Fran Wilkinson expressed 

concerns that information regarding this app is not getting out to all UNM 

employees.  Discussion followed on how to get this information out to all UNM 

employees.  The committee, as a whole, agreed that the issue of how to get this 

information out to the employees needs to be addressed and a delivery method 

agreed upon.   

o A Question and Answer session followed on these issues.   

 

Following Amy and Mark’s presentation: 

 

Review and Approve Meeting Minutes: 

Draft 3 of the May 8, 2018 meeting minutes passed.   

 

Senior Medical Plan RFP: 

Fran Wilkinson and Carol Bernhard 

• The first meeting has been held and RFP’s have been submitted by the vendors.  These 

will be addressed at the next Senior Medical Plan RFP meeting.   
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Additional Items: 

• At either the July, or the August, Benefits Meeting, Joey Evans will present information 

on the life insurance RFP.  This RFP will not be decided upon until August 2018, or later. 

 

Policy Changes - 

Pamina Deutsch 

• Pamina reported on Policy 3440:  Family and Medical Leave.  Additional work needs to 

be done on this policy regarding the clarity of guardianship of a child and serious health 

conditions.    

 

VEBA - 

Fran Wilkinson 

• The committee met and everything is moving along smoothly concerning investments.   

 

Budget Leadership Team (BLT) – 

Fran Wilkinson 

• Fran reported for Gene Henley, who was not present.  There have been no meetings since 

the last benefits meeting.   

 

Retiree Association – 

Leslie Easom 

• The Retiree Association has transitioned over to new board members.   

• President Stokes attended a recent Retiree Association meeting, though Leslie could not 

attend this meeting.   

 

Other Business: 

None. 

 

Next Meeting: 

July 10, 2018 

3:30pm – 4:30pm 

Zimmerman Library, Herzstein Latin American Reading Room 

 

NOTE:  Due to members being out of town this summer the July 10, 2018 meeting may be 

canceled.  Should this happen members will be notified of the cancelation via email. 

 

Adjourn:  4:50 pm  
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